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SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON SUBSTITUTE FOR HOUSE 
BILL NO. 2060

As Recommended by House Committee on 
Legislative Modernization

Brief*

Sub. for HB 2060 would make conforming changes to 
law  related  to  the  duties  of  the  Judicial  Branch  Chief 
Information Technology Officer (CITO) by replacing statutory 
references  to  “judicial  agency” with  “the  Office  of  Judicial 
Administration” and “agency” with “office.”

Background

The  bill  was  introduced  by  the  Joint  Committee  on 
Information Technology.

House Committee on Legislative Modernization

After  discussion  on  February  17,  2025,  the  House 
Committee  removed  the  original  contents  of  HB  2060 
regarding the IT Executive Council and inserted provisions to 
modify statutory references for the Judicial Branch CITO and 
recommended a substitute bill be passed.

The House Committee did not  have a hearing on the 
contents of the substitute bill.

[Note: The original contents of HB 2060 were added to 
HB 2271.]

____________________
*Supplemental  notes  are  prepared  by  the  Legislative  Research 
Department and do not express legislative intent. The supplemental 
note and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at 
https://klrd.gov/

https://klrd.gov/


Fiscal Information

An  updated  fiscal  note  on  the  substitute  bill  was  not 
immediately available.
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